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HIANG C-130 To The Rescue 
by 1st Lt. Charles Anthony and SSgt. Stephen L. Thomas 

TSgt. Melvin Enoki, Loadmaster and MSgt. Alan Ogata, Flight 
Engineer pose for picture beside the HIANG's C-130. They are 
credited with helping to save the life of a downed helicopter 
pilot. Photo by TSgt. Wayne Pontes 

Helicopter pilot Matthew Hardy from Maui is 
glad the 154th Group's C-130 Hercules was in the 
right place at the right time. 

On Wednesday, about ten minutes after taking off 
on a routine training flight, the FAA Traffic Control 
Center notified the C-130 aircraft that a private heli­
copter had gone down in the ocean off Molokai. 

The HIANG C-130 was under the command of Lt. 
Col. Roy Sakata, piloted by Col. Thomas Gresch 
(active duty Air Force attached to 199 FS), with MSgt. 
Alan Ogata as Flight Engineer and TSgt. Melvin 
Enoki as Loadmaster. Within five minutes, they were 
on the scene conducting search and rescue operations. 

According to Lt. Col. Sakata, they began the 
search at 1,000 feet, but the rough seas made it diffi­
cult to see anything, so they descended to 500 feet. 

After 20 minutes of searching, MSgt. Ogata made 

a definite sighting of a man in a life preserver. Using 
the C-130's self contained inertial navigation system, 
the crew marked the downed pilot's location. 

''With the rough white water and no visual mark­
ing capabilities, we were not able to maintain visual 
contact with the survivor'', said Lt. Col. Sakata. 
"After several overflights, TSgt. Enoki spotted the 
survivor again, but we were still unable to maintain 
contact", the colonel continued. 

Half an hour later, a US Coast Guard C-130 and a 
Contined on Page 8 

... 

SMSgt. Larry De Rego, 154 CAMS, briefs the Adjutant General, 
Maj. Gen. Edward V. Richardson on the CO2 aircraft cleaning 
equipment as Col. Michael Tice looks on. (See related story on 
Page 6). General Richardson toured the 154 GP facilities 
yesterday and inspected several ongoing projects. such as the 
new ramp construction, the new by-pass road, a munitions 
storage facility, and the 203 AREFS maintenance area. 
Photo by 1st. Lt. Charles Anthony 
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'By: Co{ '.Mi cli.ae{ 'Jl. 'Tice 

Communication is one of my biggest challenges. 
Keeping people informed of Group programs, priori­
ties, activities and so forth is becoming increasingly 
difficult in these rapidly changing times. Keeping up 
with rumored force structure changes, potential 
mission changes and possible real-world deploy­
ments, is a job in itself. I recognize the importance of 
you knowing and understanding what's happening in 
the Group and try hard to see that you do. The 
command/ supervisory structure are my primary 
spokespersons, and in periodic meetings, I share 
what I know so that the word can be spread. 

The Kukailimoku is another one of my communi­
cation tools, and in an effort to make this column 
more responsive, I'm establishing a Commander's 
Action Line allowing for questions from you, and 
answers from the Staff and I. 

Here are the rules: 
** Questions relating to Group programs, activi­

ties and so forth that you've been unable to get an­
swered through your normal supervisory /command 
chain may be forwarded to me. 

** Questions should be written, and if your 
name/unit is included, a personal reply will be sent. 
Eventually, I hope to install an answering machine to 
take inputs. 

** Questions of general interest applicable to the 
Group, or a large part of it, will be included in this 
column along with the answers. 

** This program is not a substitute for working 
within your supervisor/ command chain, but a 
means of my providing information and answers that 
aren't available elsewhere, for whatever reason. 

For us to be as effective as possible I need to hear 
your comments, concerns and suggestions about life 
in the 154th Group. Inputs should be sent to: 

154thGroup 
Commander's Action Line 
360 Harbor Drive 
Hickam AFB, Hawaii 96853-5517 
A "puka" envelope addressed to 154th Group/CC 

will work for inputs submitted through our normal 
distribution system. Help me make this an effective 

communication tool and submit your questions. I 
can't promise you'll always like the answer, but I can 
promise you'll get one. 

Legal Line 
by Lt. Col. Stanley W. Kopacz, Jr., Staff Judge Adoocate 

Wills/Living Trusts/Living Wills 

You should know what each of the above terms 
mean. 

A will of course, is the document most people are 
familiar with. In essence, a will is a legal document 
that allows someone to pass their property along to 
someone else after death. A will also provides for a 
legal representative to handle the decedent's affairs 
after death. A will can also provide for the nomina­
tion of a guardian for minor children. It is a basic 
legal document everyone should consider obtaining. 

A living trust is much more complex, but can 
have the benefit of allowing the decedent's estate to 
avoid probate (a feature that may make the extra cost 
of setting one up well worthwhile). When a trust is 
established, the person setting up the trust (settlor) 
places all of the trust property into a revokable form 
of ownership known as a trust. When the settlor dies, 
the property passes through thl' trust to the desig­
nated beneficiaries, thereby avoiding the necessity to 
probate trust assets. Trusts can result in large savings 
to decedent's estate. 

The term "living will" merely is the term for "pull­
the-plug-type of will", while the person is still living. 
In essence, it states that it is the will of the person who 
is dying from an illness or accident that he or she does 
not want to be sustained on extraordinary life support 
systems. This is referred to as death dignity. 

If you need further information or advice on the 
above, feel free to call us at 449-7729. 
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Last month, I wrote down three 
ways to create a healthy working 
environment in our work places. 
The three ways are: first, strive for 
constructive communication; 
second, practice teamwork; and 
third, have the right attitude. 

There are obviously more 
helpful ways, mainly for supervi­
sors, but could include all. So, let's 
continue ... 

Fourth, motivate others 
through positive means. Appreci­
ate, encourage and show trust and 
confidence in your co-workers. 
They will likely put more effort 
into their work and be more a part 
of the team. Harsh words or 
attitude makes people withdraw 
and unproductive. A word of 
advice that I'll always remember is: 
"Always praise people in public. 
Criticize and correct them in 
private." Treat people with dig­
nity and respect. Life is too short 
and fragile to not treat people well. 

Fifth, be a good example. If we 
ever see faults in others and criti­
cize them, let's make sure we're 
ideal examples to follow. If every­
one did their part in being a good 
example, we'd be in great shape. 

Sixth, give clear expectations. 
When people know exactly what is 
expected of them, they know 
exactly what to concentrate their 
efforts on. They are more likely to 
succeed. If they are unclear in 
what is expected, they tend to be 

misdirected and frustrated. Also, 
expectations must be realistic and 
attainable. If so, it'll be a win, win 
situation. 

Seventh, help people succeed 
in their careers. Most people are 
interested in making progress in 
their careers. Not too many of our 
people want to end up in a "dead 
end" career. Help morale by 
looking out for others. 

I hope you'll consider the 
above because even though we're 
good, we want to be better. May 
God help us to be all that He has 
created us to be: winners! 

r 
Interdenominational 

Worship Service 
How about settins !ilour 

Sunda!il UTA off to a sreat Start? 
An interdenominational worshiP 
service is held ever!il Sunda!il UTA 
at 8:00 am in the Group Oinins 
Room. It is OPen to ever!ilone. 

\.. See !ilOU there! 

For the Family 
Some of us may consider our 

work with the Guard just a part 
time job. We spend one weekend a 
month and receive our monthly 
check. It's a great way to make a 
little more money, whether to buy 
necessities or to create extra spend­
ing money. And on top of that, we 
may even find our work interest­
ing and a nice break from our 
civilian jobs. All of this is natural; 
however at the same time, we 
must realize that our work isn't 
just a part time job. 

It isn't just a part time job 
because there is always the possi­
bility that our work here may 
require our full time attention. 
With even short notice, we could 
be mobilized to a region in the 
world where our assistance might 
be needed. There were Air Guard 
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units that were directly involved 
with Desert Shield/Storm. We 
must be ready to go when called. 

But of late, there's another 
likely possibility: State Active 
Duty. For an extended period of 
time, we may be called to a need 
within our State. Following Hurri­
cane Iniki, our State Active Duty 
was relc1tiv~ly short. But in 
Florida, the story was different. 
The Hurricane Andrew situation 
had many people on duty from 
two to three months. And, just this 
summer, the Midwest Flood 
required the greatly needed help of 
the Guard. 

So our work isn't just a part­
time job. 

We must realize that one of the 
biggest reasons we exist is to be 
ready when needed. When called 
up, we'll realize more the value of 
our work and that our work isn't 
just a part-time job. 

Just consider this: for some of 
us, if we were mobilized, our 
salaries woald literally be cut in 
half. In that case, it would be a 
good idea to plan accordingly. 
And if we have people who de­
pend on us, let's at least make 
initial plans that will help them 
through the initial part of our 
absence. 

Family readiness, as well as 
individual readiness is so impor­
tant and must be emphasized. 
That's why we have family sup­
port groups. 

If your spouse or family mem­
ber is interested in joining a family 
support group, contact your unit. 

NEXT UTA 
November 6-7 



By: MSgt. Fred M. Higa, Jr. 

And now a word from our Commander: "FY 1993 
turned out to be a very successful year for us. We 
converted all of our jets to the MSIP aircraft, passed 
our ORI with flying colors, had a good deployment to 
Singapore and improved on our aircraft status. It 
was a lot of hard work by a lot of dedicated people 
who made the year a success. We have lots of train­
ing planned for FY 1994, with deployments on the 
horizon. With your 'Can-Do' attitud~ and our 'NO 
KA OI' tradition to back us, I'm sure we can attain all 
goals set before us. I'd like to extend my aloha and 
mahalo for your support." Lt. Col. Mick Melich ........ . 
I'd like to take this opportunity to thank the 
KUKAILIMOKU staff for their support this past year. 
Their support has allowed me to 'let the news out' as 
far as Squadron happenings are concerned, regard­
less of the length of my articles. There have been 
many instances where I told them I had very little 
news but the article actually extended more than a 
page worth of news. They just smile, put the article in 
the proper format and go to press. They don't believe 
me anymore when I tell them my article is short, but 
that's okay. Mahalo for your support and look 
forward to working with you all again this fiscal 
year... And now for news of the Squadron... Much 
information was obtained by the TDYers who went to 
Langley and Eglin AFBs as well as Otis ANGB. 
CMSgt. Harold DeMello, SMSgt. Roy Kuwana, MSgt. 
Jim Puu and TSgt. Alan Umeda visited their counter­
parts at Langley AFB and gained valuable insight in 
the workings of the MSIP F-15 airc:raft. They also 
reviewed the implementation and effectiveness of the 
USAF reorganization program, and brought back 
good notes on lessons learned. Maj. Terry Hudson, 
CMSgt. Thomas Hirao, CMSgt. Melvyn Taira and 
yours truly visited with counterparts from Eglin AFB. 
We were also able to gather reorganization data 
which will be used to compare with the Langley 
reorganization effort. CMSgt. Ken Morimoto and 
MSgt. Lester Ho visited our sister F-15 unit at Otis 
ANGB, Mass. They were able to get first hand infor­
mation on the Guard reorganization test program. 
Much was learned there, and we all hope to make our 
own 're-org' process less painful... Our 11th Annual 
CAM Squadron Recognition Banquet is on Friday, 
October 8, at the Hale Koa Hotel. The last day to 

purchase tickets is today, so see your supervisor 
NOW. I heard that all 450 seats have been sold, 
so ........ .if you'd like to rent a room for the night, call 
TSgt. Yvette Miraflor (449-2709) for info. 2Lt. Ronin 
Burke has arranged for rooms at the Outrigger Royal 
Islander for about $40 per night... Congrats to Sgt. 
Channing Ching as he successfully completed Airman 
Leadership School at Fresno ANGB, California re­
cently. Congrats also to TSgts. Gerard Lum and Kahi 
Hewitt as they successfully completed NCO Acad­
emy in Tennessee. If you would like to attend Leader­
ship School and/ or the NCO Academy you need to 
call MSgt. Lester Ho (449-7838) for information ... 
Good luck goes to AB Alan DeRego as he left for basic 
training last month and should be in tech school at 
Sheppard AFB the end of this month. The welcome 
mat goes to Sr A Marty Wilson, Sr A Cris Ilefonso, Sr A 
Charles Hood (all of Fuel Shop) and AlC Michael 
Guerrero (R&R Shop) as they joined the best unit in 
the ANG. Congrats to Sgt. Rudy Villanueva as he 
recently exchanged wedding vows with wife Sarah. 
Welcome to the CAM Sq family, Sarah ... Well, that's 
all I've got for now, so til next month ... "Some people are 
like popcorn. You don't learn what they're really made 
of until you put heat under them." (Author unknawn) 
... fhiga 

HNGEA Holds Business 
Meeting/Banquet 
by SSgt. Stephen L. Thomas 

The HNGEA will be holding its 21st Annual 
Business Meeting and Banquet at the Tripler Officer's 
Club on Saturday, October 16, 1993. 

The business meeting will be held in the morning 
from 8:00 - 11:00 a.m., and the banquet will be held in 
the evening starting with cocktails at six followed by 
dinner at 7:15 p.m., with a half-hour program follow­
ing at 8:45 p.m. 

The evening will be highlighted with musical 
entertainment provided by "Ho' o Kahiko" of the 
HI ANG' s own "HANG Ohana". (See related story on 
Page 5.) 

Don't miss this great event. Families and friends 
are invited. The cost is $20.50 per person. Support 
yourHNGEA! 

Make your check out to: 
HNGEA 
Attn: HIANG 
3949 Diamond Head Road 
Honolulu, HI 96816 
Submit No Later Than October 13, 1993 
POC is MSgt. Al DeRego at 449-8206 
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HANG Ohana Returns f. contest at the University of Hawaii. The competition 
was in music composed no later than World War II, 

by s5g1. Stephen L. Thomas and it was to be performed without microphones or 
amplification, except for steel guitar. With only a 

Remember the HANG Ohana? I know you old- short time to rehearse that week, the band took 3rd 
timers do. Well, they're back- and better than ever! place! . 
For those of you who don't remember, the HANG Just this last weekend, the band, under the drrec-
Ohana was an organization that consisted of musi- tion of Lt. Col. Hussey, played for the HING Family 
clans, singers and dancers exclusively from the Support Group Conference buffet dinner at the 
Hawaii Air National Guard who, as far back as the Sheraton Waikiki. On October 16, they will be per-
mid-70's, provided traditional Hawaiian music forming for the HNGEA Business Meeting/Banquet 
whenever the HIANG held a special event. (Back at the Tripler Officer's Club, and on November 20, 
then HIANG was abbreviated HANG; the "Ohana" they'll be playing for the HIANG Awards Banquet 
has decided to keep the organization's name the Luau! How's that for exposure? How's that for 
same). The "Ohana" even had an outrigger canoe promotion of the Hawaii Air National Guard? U that 
club, but, as time went isn't enough, Lt. Col. 
by, we didn't hear '" ❖'"""~'' , ••• ••• ,.~,,:.:,-· Hussey says, "The band 
from them as much. ■Ill is seriously considering 

Two years ago, '"·"• .. ·=·=·=·=·=-=-m■ recording an album in 
TSgt. William Aberilla, : ··:,=er:c:::::-::·,:::,=,,.:,:·=,:::-,-, another six to eight 
crew chief from the months." Talk about 
154 CAMS, and one of promoting the HIANG. 
the original members Just before the HING 
of the organization, FSG Banquet, the band 
approached some came up with a new 
members of the name, just for the band, 
HIANG and asked "Ho' o Kahiko", which 
them if they'd be means "singing in the old 
willing to bring the way", which is the main 
HANG Ohana "back goal of the group. The 
to life". After finding ~;;.____________________ band will still remain a 
four very talented part of the HANG 
individuals, he shared The HANG Ohana performs during the HING Ohana, who's function is 

Family Support Group banquet. 
his ''aloha" for the Photo by SSgt. Stephen L. Thomas to promote Hawaiiana, 
group with Lt. Col. but the colonel is looking 
James Hussey, Air Operations Officer from the 203 for growth in the "Ohana", i.e., dancers, singers, etc. 
AREFS. TSgt. Aberilla knew Col. Hussey w?.s a "There's so much talent in the Guard", he said. ''We 
talented musician, who had a l~ve for Hawanan. . need to tap into it." 
music. 'Abe' asked the colonel if he would be willing The band members all sing and play at least one 
to help by teaching the musicians to sing, arrange instrument. They include: Lt. Col. James "Kimo" 
their music and increase their repert~~e. 

11 
Hussey, director, on ukulele; TSgt. William Aberilla 

No longer just a band, today, the new ~ANG on guitar; TSgt. Alberto Batis from the 154 CAMS 
Ohana also has Hawaiian dancers, and a ch01~. These Training section, on bass; SSgt. Paul Kim, crew chief 
talented individuals were the featured ente:tamment from the 154 CAMS, on ukulele and steel guitar; and 
at the dedication ceremony for the 203rd Arr . Kawika Langsi, HIANG retired, on guitar, with TSgt. 
Refueling Squadron back in February. (The Adjutant Craig Tanaka, Operations Resource Management 
General, Maj. Gen. Edward V. Richardson, Senator Specialist from the 203 AREFS as their talented sound 
Daniel Akaka and Nainoa Thompson joined the man. 
HANG Ohana choir an~ sa~g the Doxo_logy in ~a- The next time you're at a HIANG function, don't 
waiian.) That was t~e first ~e the entrr~ orgamza- be surprised to see "Ho' o Kahiko" performing. The 
tion had performed m public for a long tune. The Hawaii Air National Guard should be proud of the 
colonel's concept of two types of musical entertain- HANG Ohana, our 'ambassadors.' 
ment for the ceremony was very well received. 

Just to show how far the band has come in such a 
short time, they recently entered an Hawaiian music 



Beeline 
by TSgt. uiu,11 Mllsudll, Bioenvironmentlll Engineering Seroices 

MERCURY 
Mercury, also known as "Quicksilver'', is a stable 

element found everywhere, such as in rocks, soils, 
plants, animals, water, and air. It is becoming increas­
ingly significant as a potential hazard in the environ­
ment. 

Exposure to mercury occurs through skin absorp­
tion, ingestion, or inhalation (mercury vapors). 
Nonoccupational exposure sources are air pollution, 
medicinals of mercurical compounds, broken ther­
mometers and barometers, and consumption of ocean 
fish. 

Acute industrial toxicity is rare. Chronic poison­
ing symptoms are a "blue line" on the gums, upper 
respiratory tract, and eye inflammation. Blood, urine, 
feces, kidneys, and thyroid tests are done. 

A mercury spill must be cleaned up immediately 
avoiding all contacts with the substance in the process. 
Mercury must be picked up by water pump suction 
or by a wet sweeping compound. After handling 
mercury or mercury compounds, the skin must be 
thoroughly cleansed. Exposed workers should be 
checked through a medical facility. 

154 CAMS Tests 
Experimental Cleaning 
Equipment 
by 1st. Lt. Ch'lrles Anthony 

The 154th Group has been selected as the only unit 
in the Air Force (Active Duty, ANG, or Reserves) to 
install the CO2 Aircraft Cleaning Equipment as part of 
a test program. SMSgt. Larry De Rego from the 154 
CAMS says the HIANG was chosen to conduct the 
test, partly because of Hawaii's corrosive environ­
ment. SMSgt. De Rego says the system sprays out fine 
CO2 pellets, lifting off dirt particles from the aircrafts's 
skin or engines. If the CO2 rinse facility tests are 
successful, the Air Force may have the equipment 
installed at other flying units. 

Q: Who is the only individual to hold five-star rank in 
both the Army and Air Force? 

A: General of the Army (Air Force) Henry "Hapa 
Arnold 

Promotions 
Hats off to the following individuals who were 
promoted/appointed to the ranks shown for the 
month of September 1993. 

HQ Hawaii Air National Guard 
CMSGT DELBERT DANDURANT 
MSGT GEORGE J. K. T. STIB3ARD 
TSGT MANUEL R. CARLOS 
154 RMS 
SSGT JASON S. SATO 
154 CES 
SMSGT RODNEY K. KUROIWA 
154 CAMS 
SMSGT GLENN T. FURATA 
MSGT DENNIS K. TAIRA 
MSGT ERIC S. WADA 
154ACS 
SSGT JOSEPH G. BONACHITA 
SSGT DALE A. PIGAO 
154ACWS 
MSGT ROBERT T. TANITA 
203ARS 
MSGT HOW ARD I. NONAKA 
TSGT NAOMI U. MERRITT 
SSGT ALVIN J. FRITZ, JR. 
SSGT PAUL T. MAEDO 
SSGT LANEY. HIGA 

CPR Hawaii 
The Hawaii Air National Guard will be participat­

ing in the 3rd annual statewide CPR training program. 
The purpose of this training is to teach the citizens of 
Hawaii the potentially lifesaving skills of CPR. 

The following is information on this activity: 
Date: October 31, 1993 
Time: 8:00 a.m - 4:30 p.m. 
Places: 22nd Avenue Armory, Kaneohe Armory, 

McKinley High School, Mililani High School, St. 
Francis West, Hawaii Prince Hotel 

If you would like to volunteer to teach or help in 
support of activities, please contact Lt. Col. Judy 
Fadrowsky (H) 377-5382 (recorder). You may volun­
teer for a 4-hour or 8-hour shift. 
Encourage your family to take advantage of this 
opportunity to learn CPRI 



HIANG Awards 
Banquet 

by SSgt. Stephen L. ThomllS 

The 1993 Hawaii Air National Guard Awards 
Banquet is just around the comer! 

This year, it's going to be held on Saturday, 
November 20, from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. at 
"Lanikuhonua". (Campbell Estate near Barbers Point) 

We're talking about a Hawaiian banquet this time 
- a luau on the beach with beautiful Hawaiian music 
presented by "Ho' o I<ahiko" from the HIANG' s own 
"HANG Ohana". 

Don't miss this one! Tickets are limited to the first 
750 people, so get 'em while you can. 

Prices are: 
E-1 to E-3: $10.00 
E-4 to E-6: $15.00 
E-7 and 0-1: $20.00 
E-8 and 0-2: $25.00 
E-9 and 0-3: $30.00 
0-4 and above: $35.00 
Ticket costs for spouses and/ or guests will be the 

same as their HIANG sponsor. Retired members and 
their spouses and/ or guests will pay in accordance 
with their retired rank or grade. 

Contact your unit representative, First Sergeant or 
a HIANG Awards Banquet Publicity Committee 
member (449-6986) for more information. 

HING FSG Holds 
Annual Conference 
by SSgt. Stephen L. ThomllS 

The Hawaii National Guard Family Support 
Group held its annual conference last weekend at the 
Sheraton Waikiki Hotel. The theme for the conference 
was "Guard Is Family". 

The purpose of the conference was to bring mem­
bers of the Hawaii Air and Army National Guard 
together ~long with unit commanders and Family 
Support Group volunteers to discuss the mission of 
the Guard, its relationship to the family and the 
importance and support of both. 

The conference included training sessions, net­
working and group discussions on deployment of the 
National Guard for State and Federal missions along 
with the mission and goals of the Family Support 
Group program. 
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The highlight of the weekend conference was the 
Saturday evening banquet which featured "Ho'o 
I<ahiko", the Hawaiian musical group from the 
HIANG' s own "HANG Ohana". 

An opening prayer was given by Capt. Robert 
Nagamine, 154 Gp Chaplain. Maj. Gen. Edward 
Richardson, the Adjutant General, then joined the 
band in singing the Doxology in Hawaiian. 

If you or a member of your family would care to 
join the Family Support Group or would like more 
information, you may call 2Lt. Laura Jones, HING 
FSG Coordinator, at 732-1823. 

EANGUS 
by SSgt. Jan K. N. DeRego 
Area VII Director, EANGUS 

EANGUS has been actively supporting expanded 
Commissary Privileges for Guard and Reserve mem­
bers and their families, and Gray Area Retirees, 
eliminating the Commissary Privilege Card, thus 
providing unlimited privileges for members of the 
Guard and Reserve. 

The expansion of Commissary privileges will not 
only benefit the Guard/Reserve,. but will also help 
stabilize the Commissaries during the drawdown of 
the active forces. Extending the benefit to the Guard 
and Reserve will also help eliminate unnecessary 
training distractors and enormous costs in issuing and 
maintaining the Commissary Privilege Cards. 

The National Guard alone pays almost 5 million 
dollars in manpower costs to manage the card. Ex­
tending this privilege will have little impact on the 
budget because only 10-15% of Guard/Reserve 
personnel utilize the Commissary. Congress subsi­
dizes the Commissary $1.00 for every $6.00 spent. 
EANGUS also believes it will have little impact on 
local grocers. 

Other exclusive legislative bills are in progress: 
"National Guard Issues in House and Senate Defense 
Authorization Bills and the Expansion eligibility for 
burial in National Cemeteries to persons who have 20 
years of service creditable for retired pay as members 
of reserve components of the Armed Forces," accord­
ing to Senator Daniel Akaka (D), Hawaii. 

The 21st Annual HNGEA Business Meeting and 
Banquet will be held at the Tripler Officer's Club on 
October 16, 1993. All First Sergeants are encouraged 
to attend and represent your unit. 

HNGEA, your passport to legislation and benefits. 
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Rescue Continued from Page 1 

US Marine Corps helicopter joined in on the 
search. With the HIANG C-130 returning to 1,000 
feet, the USCG C-130 flying at 500 feet and the Marine 
Corps helicopter circling at 250 feet, they continued to 
search some more. 

"We followed the current as best we could," said 
MSgt. Ogata. "If he had drifted into open ocean, he 
probably would not have been found. When you're 
looking for somebody in the ocean, you're looking for 
a reflection from a mirror, a flare, colored smoke or 
horning in on a beacon. Finding somebody with 
nothing but a life preserver is very difficult at a 
thousand feet." 

Then Col. Gresch and MSgt. Ogata spotted the 
survivor again and marked his new location. TSgt. 
Enoki hooked up his harness, the C-1~ was depres­
surized and Tsgt. Enoki prepared to drop the downed 
chopper pilot some emergency supplies. ''We were 
going 165 knots," said MSgt. Ogata, "That's about as 
slow as you can go and still keep the aircraft up in the 
air. Still, even at that speed, we were a couple miles 
away by the time we got a mark." Instead, they 
vectored the Marine helicopter over to the survivor's 
location. Within minutes the chopper was hovering 
over Hardy. The helicopter lowered a swimmer on a 
wench and brought the grateful pilot up to safety. 

Fortunately, Hardy suffered only contusions and 
jelly fish stings. The Marines took him to Kaneohe 
Marine Corps Air Station and from there he was 
transferred to Castle Medical Center. 

"The Coast Guard C-130 crew thanked us for 
doing an outstanding job", said Lt. Col. Sakata. ''We 
had searched, sighted, and conducted the successful 
pick-up of a downed helicopter pilot. We had our 
first save.'', he continued. "Our HIANG C-130 opera­
tional support aircraft training flight was concluded 
with a real-life save, and a ton of self satisfaction for 
the crew". 

After standing by until the rescue was completed, 
the HIANG C-130 was released by the Coast Guard 
and flew off to complete just another "routine" 
aircrew training mission. 

Halloween Hayride 
October 29th and 30th 
Barbers Point Riding Club Stables 
Ride through the woods at night and see frightful 
scenes 
Fun, Food, Refreshments for the whole family 

Recyle the 
Kukailimoku! 

The staff of the Kukailimoku encourages its 
readers to recycle the Kukailirnoku. We certainly 
hope you're enjoying reading our Group newspaper, 
but we would appreciate it if you would pass it on to 
your friends and co-worke~ (they might not have 
even seen it, yet), or bring it home to share it with 
your family. We're trying to be careful with the 
number of copies we print simply to prevent waste 
and save paper, yet, at the same time, we want the 
widest circulation possible. So, before you toss it out, 
pass it on! Mahalo! 

1st Annual HNGEA Christmas Tree Pre-Sale 
Contact Your First Sergeant or SSgt. Hargrave at 
624-9300 
Purchase Tickets by October 5, 1993 
Donation is $40.00 per tree 
Pick-up will be at the Moanalua Shopping Center 
Dates to pick up are: 
December 3, 1993 4:00 - 8:00 p.m. 
December 4, 1993 10:00 a.an. - 2:00 p.m 
December 5, 1993 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Hawaii Air and Army National Guard Handicap 
Bowling Tournament 

November 20 and 21, 1993 
Hickam Bowling Center 
Deadline for entries and monies is Friday, 

October 8, 1993 
Please contact the following for more informa-

tion: 

r 

TSgt. Tony Gabriel - 449-7861/623-4177 
TSgt. Craig Mikiya - 449-3404/225-5667 
TSgt. Jose Salvador - 449-7861/671-0306 

MENU 
Dining Hall Hours 

10:30 -12:30 /16:30 -17:30 
Price: $1. 90 

Chinese 5 Spice Chicken 
Italian Veal Steaks 

Rice 
Mixed Vegetables 
Devil's Food Cake 

Salad Bar 


